



MAT Executive Council

MEETING SUMMARY NOTES

Wednesday, November 1, 2006

2 – 4 pm
District Support Center, Room 128
Members Present:
Shirley Green
PVCC
Jared Langkilde
MCC


Irene Ruiz
PC
Judy Sanchez
GCC

Mary Kaye Allen
CGCC
Rose Smith
RSC

Gary Mandarino
DO
Les Strickland
MCC

Karen Russo
GCC
Zhara Dean
SCC

Ken Clark  
PVCC
Raul Sandoval
SMCC

Kai-Erik Etheridge
GWCC 
Sherri Basha
CGCC

Ron Slamka
CGCC


Shirley Henderson
MCC

Guest(s):
Josh Mackey


Rory Gilbert

Call to Order

Shirley G. called the meeting to order at 2:10 pm and asked everyone to sign the attendance roster.  Later in the meeting, names were drawn for a leftover gift from the annual MEC Retreat. The lucky winner was…Ken Clark!
Guest Presenters:


Talent Management


Josh Mackey gave an overview of the “talent management” initiative.  This initiative is heavily supported by the Chancellor and VC for HR. Josh reviewed a slide presentation and answered questions.  His team, including Lori O’brien and Dorothy Sisneros, will be taking the plan to each college for presentation.

Diversity


Rory Gilbert, the new manager for employee diversity initiatives, gave a brief presentation about what her goals are in her new capacity. She then asked the council to brainstorm about what inclusion means to the MAT organization and what areas we would like for her to focus on. Please send her your thought and those of your constituents as you meet and talk to them about diversity and inclusion.
Introduction of Project Manager:


Shirley G. introduced Iris Love to the council. Iris will be the new project manager intern for MAT.  In addition, Lillian White will be joining the team to work with MAT in December.  Iris will work on the first four initiatives and Lilian will work on the remaining initiatives.


Iris will be contacting the individuals who volunteered at the MAT retreat to work on the four initiatives.  Shirley G. will forward names of those individuals on MEC who volunteered to help develop the four initiatives.
Meeting Notes Accepted/Approved

Zhara made a motion to approve the meeting notes for October 4, 2006.  Included are the revisions provided by Jared Langkilde; Judy Sanchez seconded the motion, and it passed unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report


Rose handed out the treasurer’s report. No questions were noted.
MAT Conference Chair


Shirley G. asked for volunteers for the conference chair.  Judy Sanchez and Shirley Green both volunteered to co-chair. Todd Aakhus, though no longer a member of MEC, has offered to work with the chairman of this event.
MAT Newsletter


Shirley G. passed around a color copy of the new MAT newsletter that Zhara has been working on.  The council was impressed with the results.  


The format and method of deliver for the newsletter was discussed.  Shirley G. would like to have an email sent out that includes the newsletter in the body as well as being attached to the email. Zhara would like to publish the newsletter monthly.

Shirley G. mentioned that the newsletter would be sent out to the CEC members, so it would be beneficial to have something in each edition from each college.


Shirley G.  would like to have individuals who have started since last July included in the next volume of the newsletter.

All CPD


A handout was provided showing items being recommended by the All CPD team for all policy groups.  The handout also included those that are specific to MAT.  Shirley G. encouraged everyone to review the list and make sure that these are all of the items that MAT would like to have moved forward.  These should be sent out to unit constituency for review and validation.  


Jared noticed that the list for MAT may not be complete or that some revisions are necessary. Shirley G. will send out a revised copy, electronically to the entire MAT Executive Council. 

Jared spoke about the ongoing dialog with All CPD about revising the CPD process. The Chancellor was invited to an All CPD meeting.  The group discussed with him ideas about modifications to the All CPD process.  The Chancellor was open to different ideas and welcomed future meetings with the group.  
By-Laws


Discussion ensued regarding proposed changes to by-laws regarding eligibility, voting rights, proxy voting, and for whom the by-laws are intended. It was agreed that the by-laws committee would make proposed changes to insure that the by-laws are worded from an MEC perspective and not a MAT perspective.  Also, the by-laws sub team will recommend proxy wording and membership wording.
EBAC


Les provided a short EBAC report including a handout of the items that are being reviewed.  EBAC would like to consolidate the extended leave language and is also working on FMLA language.  Other items are being reviewed as well.  Less reported that by the District becoming self-insured we were able to save seven million dollars overall. 

Shirley G. asked if the EBAC minutes can be forwarded to the MEC. Les will find out and send to the council, if appropriate.
Professional Growth – Certification


No report
Professional Growth


Les Strickland volunteered to take over for Sherri as PG Chair during her leave for the month of December.
Welcome Program


Irene will talk about the welcome program on next months agenda.

Bylaws Review – Articles IV

The By-laws review was tables until the next meeting
Adjournment


The meeting was adjourned at 4:10 PM.

Next Meeting  
December 6, 2006   
Maricopa Room

